h-___

F. No. 21-2/2021-1S.1 (15.20)
Government of India
Ministry of Education _
Department of School Edl-lcallon & Literacy
1S-20 Section

Bkh

101-D, Shastri Bhawan, New Delhi
Date: 22" July, 2024

To

The Chairperson . -
National Council for Teacher Education (NCTE)
G-7, Sector 10, Dwarka,

Delhi — 110 075.

Sub: Relaxation to the Institutions located in UTs of J&K and Ladakh-reg.
Sir,

I'am directed 10 refer to NCTE's letter no. NCTE-Regl0| 1/172021-Reg. Sec-HQ/123335
dated 26.12.2023 on the subject above,

has
Education Institutions (TEls)
standards of NCTE upto 31
necessary steps o cnsure compliance of

located in the UTs of J&K and Ladakh from complying with norms and
December, 2024, The UT administrations may take all
NCTE’s norms in future,

S| 23
(Sankha Roy)
R? Deputy Secretary 1o the Government of India

Tele No. 0] 1-23073542
Email ID:

sankha.roy@nic.in
Copy to:
l. Principal Se i '
! P:::::a: zccrctary (Higher l-.ducalion}. Governmeny of UT of J&K
Ipal Seeretary (School 1igy, *ali i !
3 ME Sccrmm e cation), Governmeny of UT of Ladakh

lz::q



UNIVERSITY OF KASHMIR

Hazratbal, Srinagar-190006
Jammu & Kashmir, INDIA

REGISTRAR ‘ Phone : 0194-227-2004/5
Fax - 0194-227-2006

No: L(Rec-B.Ed Prgm)CDOE/KU/24
Dated: 10.12.2024

Regional Director

Northern Regional Committee
National Council for Teacher Education
New Delhi

Subject: Request for No Objection Certificate Regarding B.Ed. Batch 2024 Recognition
Sir/ Madam,

With reference to the letter F. No. 21-2/2021-1S.1(1S.20) dated 22™ July, 2024 from Department
of School Education & Literacy, Ministry of Education, Government of India to the Chairperson,
National Council for Technical Education (NCTE), we wish to inform you that the University of
Kashmir has, in the usual course, submitted an application to the UGC-DEB for the recognition of
the B.Ed. program (ODL mode) for the academic batch of 2024. However, we have been
informed that the UGC-DEB requires a specific No Objection Certificate (NOC) from NCTE in
relation to the distance mode B.Ed. batch for 2024.

According to the aforementioned letter, the B.Ed. distance mode batch 2024 is exempted from
NCTE’s requirements. In view of this, we kindly request your esteemed office to issue a No
Objection Certificate regarding this exemption. This will enable us to present our case effectively
before the UGC-DEB, ensuring timely consideration and approval of the B.Ed. program for the
batch of 2024.

Given the deadline set by the UGC-DEB, we would greatly appreciate your prompt attention to
this matter and an expeditious response to facilitate our submission.

We are hopeful of receiving a positive consideration.
With warm regards

Sincerely yours

Prof. Naseer Igbal

E-mail : registrar@kashmiruniversity.ac.in
Website : www.kashmiruniversity.net



